
EU Visa Policy: Commission upgrades
the Visa Information System

​The Commission is today proposing to upgrade the Visa Information System
(VIS), the database containing information on persons applying for Schengen
visas, in order to better respond to evolving security and migratory
challenges and improve the EU’s external border management.

Commissioner for Migration, Home Affairs and Citizenship, Dimitris
Avramopoulos said: “Every year, millions of non-EU nationals enter the EU
with a visa, be it for a short stay or for a longer period. With the upgrade
of the Visa Information System, we will remove blind spots in our information
systems and give visa authorities and border guards the information they need
to do their job properly. Criminals and potential terrorists should not be
able to come to Europe unnoticed. Europe is not a fortress – but we need to
know who is crossing our borders. It is our responsibility to ensure the
safety of European citizens and build a Europe that protects while not
hampering mobility for those travelling to the EU in good faith.“

Next steps
eu-LISA will be the EU Agency responsible for the development and management
of the upgraded VIS database. As the final element of the EU visa policy
reform, the Commission calls on the European Parliament and the Council to
complete their legislative processes as swiftly as possible to close any
remaining information gaps and facilitate travel to the EU for legitimate
visitors.
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